

Dear Pastor and Supporting Church,

Winter 2025

We thank God for your prayers and support. The Lord is continuing to bless and grow our ministry here and we have seen about five young men in their late teens and twenties receive Christ in the last few months. We have had several steady and returning visitors. Some of which we know are still in need of salvation and we are praying fervently for the Lord to open their hearts to receive Him.

The holidays are always a busy season for any ministry and ours is no different. We had a good attendance for several holiday events. We had our highest ever attendance during our Sunday evening Christmas program on Sunday, December 22<sup>nd</sup>. Our choir and church members delivered a powerful message to all those in attendance. After the end of the Christmas musical, I took a few minutes to share the gospel, which resulted in two young men making a profession of faith in Christ.

As we begin a new year we will start the second Sunday of the month with our first baptism service of the year. The first of many more that we hope is in store for us in 2025. Pray for Aaron, Carlos, Ruben, Michael, and Khayre as they begin their walk with Christ. Would you please pray for the salvation of Ashley, Bianca, Pedro, and Christian. These are young people in their twenties who have been faithfully attending our services, but who have not yet received Christ as their Savior. Almost all of these are from a Catholic background, so it takes time to unravel the false doctrine that has been ingrained in them since their youth.

On a personal note, since my surgery and during all these wonderful blessings going on in our ministry, I have been in the greatest spiritual battle of my life. I know it has been allowed by God and that God is still blessing our work here, but I certainly covet your prayers. Times like these make one glad for a godly spouse, and the Lord has truly blessed me with the best wife in the world. Please keep us in your prayers.

We were privileged to have both our sons home for the holidays, and Dawn has some family in southern California that made the seven hour drive to come up and spend Christmas with us. What a joy to be with family and friends during this season as we celebrate the birth of our Lord and Savior. It is always a little bittersweet to see them leave, but we are grateful for the time spent together and look forward to that never ending day where there will be no parting ever again.

Thank you again for your continued prayers and support. God is adding more and more fruit to your account. Your support and labor are not in vain. Praise the Lord for all that He is doing!

In Christ,

Cuthon D. Daso

Andy Doss

Anthony Doss 1004 W. 15th Street Merced, CA 95340 mercedbc.org / 209-628-0455 anthonyddoss@gmail.com



## MISSION BOARD:

Macedonia World Baptist Missions P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 www.mwbm.org / 706-654-2818 SENDING CHURCH: Calvary Baptist Church 536 South Main Street King, NC 27021